Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
Suwannee River Water Management District
The Suwannee River Water Management District announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: July 25, 2025, 10:00 a.m., EST

PLACE: District Headquarters, Suwannee Room, 9225 CR 49, Live Oak, FL 32060
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Suwannee River Water Management District (SRWMD), along with the Florida Department of Environmental Protections (FDEP) and the St Johns River Water Management District (SJRWMD), will hold a joint workshop to discuss FDEP’s proposed minimum flows for the Lower Santa Fe and Ichetucknee Rivers and Priority Springs (LSFIR). The LSFIR includes six Outstanding Florida Springs as defined by subsection 373.802(4), F.S., and is therefore subject to section 373.805, F.S. The three agencies will also discuss the associated recovery strategy required by Section 373.0421, F.S., which would apply within portions of both SRWMD and SJRWMD without the need for further rulemaking by the districts. One or more members of SRWMD’s Governing Board or SJRWMD’s Governing Board may attend this meeting.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Pamela Flores, (850)245-3194, Pamela.Flores@FloridaDEP.gov, or by visiting the website at: https://floridadep.gov/owper/water-policy/content/lower-santa-fe-and-ichetucknee-rivers-lsfir-and-priority-springs-minimum
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 10 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: FDEP’s Limited English Proficiency Coordinator at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, religion, sex, pregnancy, national origin, age, handicap, or marital status. Persons who require special accommodations under the American with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) are asked to contact DEP’s Limited English Proficiency Coordinator at (850)245-2118 or LEP@FloridaDEP.gov at least ten (10) days before the workshop. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
